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CEC approves plan to merge council and mayoral elections
The Central Election Commission yesterday approved a scheme to combine the polls for city and county councils and township mayors with the scheduled city and county mayoral elections, but has not set a timetable for the merging of the three polls.
A CEC spokesman told reporters yesterday that the CEC would solicit the views of local election commissions on the proposed electoral reforms, as well as on their preference of election dates.
According to the CEC, if the province-level election commissions approve yesterday’s resolution, there might be a “two-in-one” poll that would combine city and county councils elections with the year-end city and county mayoral elections. However, if the province-level and county-level commissions all approve the CEC’s suggestion, the possibility of combining the three polls will be much higher.
According to existing electoral laws, in local-level elections, the CEC is responsible only for supervising the duties of the local election commissions – including the province-level and county-level commissions.
The province-level election commissions are responsible for holding the polls for city and county chiefs, and city and county councils, while the county-level election commissions are responsible for organizing the elections for township majors.
Minister of the Interior Su Jia-chyuan had said earlier that if there was sufficient time to complete the process of change before the elections, the government would implement the “three-in-one” poll as scheduled.
